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Dear Resident

Works notification: Works to begin on Princes Highway

We're removing the dangerous and congested level cros‘sing at Cherry Street in Werribee
by building a new road bridge, connecting Tarneit Road to Princes Highway.

We’ll soon start working along Princes Highway as we begin to prepare the area for the new
signalised intersection at Princes Highway and the corner of Wattle Avenue, near Wyndham City
Council offices.

The health and safety of our workers and the community is our key priority as we continue to deliver
the Cherry Street Level Crossing Removal Project, as is supporting social distancing measures in line
with current health advice.

We have strict protocols in place to protect the safety of our construction workforce, including
enhanced industrial cleaning arrangements, provision of personal protective equipment and
measures to reduce staff contact, including staggered shifts.

For more information and advice about Coronavirus, please visit coronavirus.vic.gov.au

What we’re doing

From 15 June we’ll start to install temporary fencing on the northern side of Princes Highway as we
begin to prepare the area for the new signalised intersection.

We'll work during the day between 9.30am and 3pm and at night between 8pm and 5am to avoid
traffic disruptions during peak hours. Fencing will remain in place until late 2020.

We'll also remove vegetation in this area between 19 and 24 June, to clear the area for the new
singalised intersection.

We'll do this during regular construction hours, between 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday and 7am to
3pm on Saturdays.

An aborist will be on site to inspect any vegetation for wildlife before it's removed. If any wildlife is
found, the appropriate steps will be taken to protect and safely relocate.

We'll offset the vegetation we remove by replanting two trees for every tree removed at the end of
the project.

See the map on the next page for more information about where we’ll be working.



What to expect

Light machinery and trucks will be visible in the area as we carry out these works.

You may notice some construction related noise and dust, however crews will take every measure to

reduce impacts on nearby residents.

There will be temporary lane closures during off peak hours on Princes Highway and reduced speed

limits during these works.

Traffic management will be in place to help guide motorists, pedestrians and cyclists through the

area.

Contact us

If you have any queries, please contact the Level Crossing Removal Project on 1800 105 105 or email

contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au.

To sign up for email updates about the project, visit levelcrossings.vic.gov.au/subscribe

Kind Regards,

Cherry Street Level Crossing Removal Project

Map of works area

GPO Box 4509, Melbourne VIC 3001
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